
Memorandum

DATE May 13, 2024 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO 

Honorable Members of the Public Safety Committee 
Cara Mendelsohn (Chair), Kathy Stewart (Vice Chair), Tennell Atkins, Jesse Moreno 
Gay Donnell Willis 

SUBJECT First Responder Street Topper Update 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Engagement | Equity 

Please accept this memorandum as an update to the First Responder Memorial Street 
Topper Project, intended to honor members of the Dallas Police Department (DPD) and 
Dallas Fire-Rescue (DFR) whom have been lost in the line of duty. 

DPD and DFR have partnered with the City Attorney’s Office to finalize the wording of the 
new ordinance for First Responder Street Toppers.  The ordinance is scheduled to be 
included in the June agenda for the Public Safety Committee before going to full Council 
in August. 

The first phase of First Responder Street Topper installations is set to begin this fall, with 
an Opening Ceremony tentatively scheduled for Friday, September 6th, 2024.  This 
ceremony will serve to publicly signal the beginning of the First Responder Street Topper 
Program and will include the installation of toppers for members from both DPD and DFR 
in designated sites in the Central Business District.  The remainder of the first phase of 
toppers will be installed throughout the fall.  Subsequent phases will follow in 2025. 

Should you have any questions or concerns please contact me at (214) 670- 5299. 

Jon Fortune 
Deputy City Manager 

c: Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, City Manager (I) 
Tammy Palomino, City Attorney  
Mark Swann, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge 
Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 

M. Elizabeth (Liz) Cedillo-Pereira, Assistant City Manager
Dr. Robert Perez, Assistant City Manager
Donzell Gipson, Assistant City Manager (I)
Robin Bentley, Assistant City Manager (I) 
Jack Ireland, Chief Financial Officer
Genesis D. Gavino, Chief of Staff to the City Manager
Directors and Assistant Directors


